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RECOMMENDATION: 

Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND14-19) (SCH# 2019119026) and approve a 
Site Plan Review (SPR19-036) for the 6-acre expansion of the existing 5.5-acre 
Davenport Park (2910 East 55th Way), located directly east of the project site, to an 
abutting undeveloped parcel at 5550 North Paramount Boulevard in the Park (P) Zoning 
District. The proposed project would expand the existing park for total park size of 
approximately 11.5 acres. Features proposed as part of the park expansion include a 
sports field, bleachers, six fitness equipment pads, a skate park, parking spaces on the 
northern portion of the site, and shaded picnic facilities. The park would include 
landscaping, irrigation, walking paths, security lighting, seating, and trash receptacles. 
(District 8) 

APPLICANT: 

DISCUSSION 

City of Long Beach Department of Public Works 
c/o Monica Der Gervorgian 
411 West Ocean Boulevard, 5th Floor 
Long Beach, CA 90802 
(Application No. 1809-16) 

The site is located at the intersection of Paramount Boulevard and East 55th Way (Exhibit A - Vicinity 
Map). The project site is bordered by East 55th Way to the north with residential uses and industrial 
storage tanks beyond, the Davenport Park site to the east, the Friendly Village Mobile Home Park to 
the south, and North Paramount Boulevard to the west. The project site encompasses the existing 
5.5-acre Davenport Park and the adjacent 6-acre undeveloped parcel to the west (Assessor's Parcel 
Numbers [APNs] 7157-006-902, -903, -904, and -905). 

The project site and existing Davenport Park consists of four parcels. The approximately 6-acre 
project site and the adjacent 5.5-acre existing Davenport Park site were formerly occupied by a 
municipal waste landfill and later by the Cal Coast Packing Crating Company. The industrial use is 
no longer in operation on the site, and the landfill has since been closed and capped in compliance 

with the California Department of Resources, Recycling, and Recovery (CalRecycle) Closed, Illegal, 
and Abandoned Disposal Site (CIA) program and the CalRecycle Solid Waste Cleanup Program 

(Assembly Bill [AB] 2136). Under existing conditions, the project site is characterized by the presence 
of a walking trail and scattered vegetation and soil. 










